
 

 
 

Date: October 14, 2022 

To: All BCGEU Members at BC Family Maintenance Agency (BCFMA) 

Re: Bargaining Bulletin #1: Talks Underway 
 
 
Your bargaining committee began negotiations with the employer to renew the collective agreement on 
September 12th. We tabled a complete proposal package that reflected your priorities for equitable wages 
that will keep up with the rising cost of living and help you get ahead. The parties were scheduled to meet 
again on September 13th and instead used that time to review one another’s proposals. 
 
Your bargaining committee and employer continue negotiations on October 13 and 14, 2022. Additional 
bargaining dates are set for October 25th and 26th and November 15th and 16th. We will provide further 
updates after each set of bargaining dates. 
 
In solidarity, 
 
Debra Calder, Bargaining Committee Member (NICO) 
Tina Gaiardo, Bargaining Committee Member (LMCO) 
Steve Kitcher, Bargaining Committee Member (VCO) 
Ryan Stewart, Staff Representative, Negotiations 
  
c.c.        Joanna Lord, Vice-President, Component 7 
              Caelen Cook, Chair, Local 701 
              Darryl Wong, Chair, Local 703 
              Kelly Nystoruk, Chair, Local 705 
              Shannon Murray, Director, Component 7 
              Brent Camilleri, Coordinator, Negotiations 
              Shirley Kay, Staff Representative, Victoria Area Office 
              Katie Smith, Staff Representative, Lower Mainland Area Office 
              Brenda Beckmann, Staff Representative, Kamloops Area Office 
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